
CITY OF HUDSON 
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 

121 N. CHURCH STREET, HUDSON, MI 
SPECIAL MEETING 

Thursday, April 25, 2019 
6:00 p.m. 

 
The special meeting was called to order to by Chairman Dave Sheely at 6:00 p.m. 
 

ROLL CALL: PRESENT: Dave Sheely, Dave Willhite, Jason Decker, John Kirkland, Darwin 
Vandevender 

 
    ABSENT:  Mark Monahan, Tim Sallows, Pam Ely 
    OTHERS:  Dennis Smoke, Deputy City Clerk Linda Cross and City Clerk Jeaniene McClellan  
 
ORDERS OF THE DAY: 
 
 
Minutes: 
Motion by John Kirkland, seconded by Dave Willhite to approve the minutes of October 11, 2018 with the 
corrections and place on file, CARRIED: by voice vote. 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
No Public Comment received 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Music in the Park: 
The DDA will not be able to capture anymore taxes due to the lower assessment in the downtown area.  All the 
members would love to continue to donate the whole $750 to the Music in the Park and be supportive but under 
the current circumstances they have to also remember they are responsible for the utilities at the building.  So it 
was discuss to donate half the amount. 
 
Motion by Darwin Vandevender, seconded by John Kirkland to support the Music in the Park at $375 with the 
understanding that this may be the last year, CARRIED: by voice vote.  Jason Decker - No 
          
Volkswagen Jamboree: 
Dennis Smoke was at the meeting to let the members know about the upcoming Volkswagen Jamboree and let all 
the members know how their support has been very appreciated in the past.  He also knows their financials and 
would understand if they couldn’t help this year. 
 
The members discussed to continue to donate but half of last year’s donation.  
 
Motion by John Kirkland, seconded by Dave Willhite to support the Volkswagen Jamboree at the level of 
$250 for 2019, CARRIED: by voice vote.  Jason Decker - No 
 



UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
Bills  
No bills to approve 
 
Financial Report: 
The board was provided with a copy of their DDA Financial Report for the period ending April 25, 2019, 
submitted by the City Treasurer.   
  
Balance Sheet 
Total Fund Balance     $   3,595.12 
 
 
The board discussed how they would be able to still support the downtown, so if 306 W Main was for rent with 
the option to buy at $400 per month. If they rent this building it would at least bring some income coming in and 
the renters would pay the utilities. 
 
Motion by John Kirkland, seconded by Dave Willhite to offer 306 W Main Street for lease as well as for sale 
and with the dollar amount to be approved at a later meeting, CARRIED: by voice vote.   
 
 
BOARD COMMENTS: 
 
 
CITY MANAGER’S REPORT: 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Motion by Jason Decker, seconded by John Kirkland to adjourn the meeting at 6:32 p.m. 
 
 
ATTEST:  __________________________________ 
        Jeaniene McClellan, City Clerk  


